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From: Rosemoore, Jesse <Jesse.Rosemoore@sfmta.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, April 15, 2020 11:51 AM 
To: Energy - Docket Optical System <docket@energy.ca.gov>; Odufuwa, Esther@Energy 
<Esther.Odufuwa@energy.ca.gov> 
Cc: Goldberg, Joel <Joel.Goldberg@sfmta.com>; Heard, Emily <Emily.Heard@sfmta.com> 
Subject: Zero-Emission Transit Fleet Infrastructure Deployment (docket number 19-TRAN-02) 

  

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click l inks or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 

Hello Esther and California Energy Commission Staff, 
  
The SFMTA is excited to see that the California Energy Commission is providing this grant opportunity to 
fund the operation of Zero Emission Transit Fleet Vehicles.  The SFMTA is currently working on funding a 
pilot project to see how battery operated transit fleet vehicles can be optimally deployed in San 
Francisco.  San Francisco has one of the most challenging operating environments for battery operated 
transit fleet vehicles in the country due to the steep grade of many of our hills, the frequent stops our 
transit vehicles need to make on their routes, limited available space to provide and store charging 
infrastructure for battery operated buses, and the fact that many of our transit fleet vehicles are 
deployed in the field for about sixteen hours a day.  The SFMTA is constantly looking for opportunities to 
fund this important work.  It seems the scale of what this CEC provided competitive grant opportunity 
would like to fund in this cycle is at a scale much larger than the pilot project the SFMTA is currently 
attempting to conduct, however the SFMTA would be highly interested in applying for such funding in a 
future grant cycle after it successfully conducts this aforementioned pilot project.  The SFMTA 
encourages and is interested in future cycles of this grant.  Can you let us know if you anticipate future 
cycles and what levels of funding they may have?  The SFMTA would be happy to support the CEC’s 
program as it assists in achieving our mutual goals of environmental benefits in carbon neutral mass 
transit provision in our City and State. 
  
Thank you and please let us know if you have any questions.  
  
Jesse Rosemoore 
  
Transportation Planner 
Funding Strategy and Programs 
San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency 
415-646-2457 
 


